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 Head Teacher Update 

This week, it was great to hold some Google Meets for our children in years 1, 2 and 6. This enabled them to see 

their friends who were also on the call and to catch up with their teachers too. These meetings were trialled 

this week but following their success we hope to roll them out to everyone in the weeks ahead. 

Overall the engagement of our pupils in their remote learning is high and I would like to thank you for 

supporting the children to complete tasks each day.  A number of parents have asked why we are not providing 

live lessons for the children as the High School are doing. Whilst many of our children have access to devices, 

these are often shared with siblings, or parents, and they do not have guaranteed access at particular times for 

live lessons. We recognise that many of our pupils do their work after other members of the family have done 

theirs. In addition, we do not want our children to have excessive amounts of screen time. The short Loom 

videos that our staff currently prepare should explain any new concepts and model what is expected of the 

children. These have been well received by the children.  

Many children have reported that they have particularly enjoyed Mrs Johnson’s story Looms and baking with 

Mrs Brown. Special thanks to them for sharing them with everyone, they are getting quite a following!  

Finally I would like to reiterate the message around balance. It is really tough being a parent and juggling home 

learning with the challenges of day to day life. Please be kind to yourself! We know that you want the best for 

your children, but please don’t feel too much pressure. The children will need regular breaks and will find it 

hard to focus at home and look at a screen for a long time. Prioritise doing a bit of English and maths a day, and 

then also something fun. Children only learn effectively when they are relaxed and happy! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

L Blain 

 

 

 

Wishing everyone a calm, peaceful and dry weekend! 

L Blain   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Big Garden Birdwatch is a great way 
to connect with nature and improve 
your mood in January. Why not sign 
up and get the whole family involved 
this weekend.  
 

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-

involved/activities/birdwatch/ 

 

 

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/
https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/


  
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

  

 ParentPing! 

These are unprecedented times and all families are facing a wide range of challenges. A new app has been 
developed which is trying to capture parents’ experiences and to report these back to those that would 
benefit from knowing. These include schools. 

Parents can download the ParentPing app and answer a few simple questions each day about their remote 
learning experiences.  

Why should I take part? 
 
School need at least 60 parents to participate to access the valuable feedback data from their parents. Your 
participation in this research project can also win chromebooks and vouchers for our school. 
 
Why is this useful to school? 
 
The collective feedback from parents’ feeds into a national research project and collective views are used by 
people who can make changes to education at a school and national level. It can help us to evaluate our remote 
learning and identify ways that we can support pupils when they return to school.  
 
How does this work? 
 
Download the free app from the Play Store or the App Store and each day your phone will PING! with a couple 
of short questions for you to answer. The app has been designed to be as easy as possible.  
Once answered you get to see the answers from the previous day. Did other parents agree or disagree? Easy 
graphs show you how ‘normal’ your answers are! 
 Finally, you are rewarded with badges, points and a daily read about some aspect of parenting.  
 
For more information, please click here. We would greatly appreciate the support of any parents who could 
participate in this research project to help improve aspects of education for all children. 
 

 

 

Next week is Children’s Mental Health Week.  
The theme this year is “express yourself”, 
encouraging children to share their thoughts and 
feelings.  
 
Please find a range of creative activities to support 
your child at home  
 
 
Activities for children 

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.educationintelligence.parentping&amp;gl=GB
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/parent-ping/id1519747807
https://parentping.co.uk/
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/parents-and-carers/


  
 

 

 

  

 

Year 1 -   This week Year 1 have been writing poetry all about our grandparents. We loved Leo A and Masonôs 

poems!  
 

 

 



  
 

 

  
 
4M (Yew class) were learning about perspective in their Art lesson. They drew a landscape and used perspective 
to give the impression of the waterfall moving towards them. You can see this in the dimensions of their trees. 
They really enjoyed learning to draw this picture and were very creative in how they displayed this. 

  
 

 
 

 

Year 2 have been very creative this week in their geography lessons identifying human and physical features. 
They went onto build a range of models. Here are some of the best ones…………….. 
  
 

 

 

 

   



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 6 have completed some lovely artwork - detailed sketches of sea creatures as part one of a project to 
create a print design. 
 
 
 

 
And have caught up on Zoom………. 
 

  



  
 

 

 

  
 

Michael Morpugo has inspired Year 3’s writing……  
 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 

Virtual School Library 
This week’s featured author is Nazreen Farooq author of The Girl Who Stole An Elephant 
 

https://library.thenational.academy/.  

 

 

.  
 
We know that it is important to take good care of ourselves, our families and each other during lockdown. 
Mind have shared some top tips for taking care of your mental wellbeing which are now on our website. 
https://www.pontelandprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/2_628_mental-health-top-tips.pdf 
 
 I'm sure if you're a working parent, you are already an expert in creating a learning environment for your child 
or children at home! This article from Mental Health UK also includes some great ideas for activities outside of 
the school day and advice on health and wellbeing for yourself and your family. 

https://www.pontelandprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/2_1010_working-from-home-with-kids.pdf 

 

And finally this all-encompassing guide has some really great links covering a range of situations that you and 
your family may be encountering.  
https://www.pontelandprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/coronavirus-dealing-with-effects-toolkit-
5.pdf 
 
Please remember that if you are struggling Mrs Wright is available to offer support to our children and 
families. Please contact school by e mail or phone if support is needed.  
 
 

https://library.thenational.academy/
https://library.thenational.academy/
https://www.pontelandprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/2_628_mental-health-top-tips.pdf
https://www.pontelandprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/2_1010_working-from-home-with-kids.pdf
https://www.pontelandprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/coronavirus-dealing-with-effects-toolkit-5.pdf
https://www.pontelandprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/coronavirus-dealing-with-effects-toolkit-5.pdf

